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FRIDAY NEWSLETTER 
 

 
 

 

 

  

Reception ~ Alfie Mc 

Year 1 ~ Nell 

Year 2 ~ Sophie 

Year 3 ~ Lucy D 

Year 4 ~ Lucy H 

Year 5 ~ Summer 

Year 6 ~ Ernie 
REECE 
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No Dogs on School Premises 
Please remember that dogs are not allowed on the school premises and we would be 
grateful if parents/carers could ensure dogs are not brought onto the school playground 
in line with the school’s health and safety policy. 
 
If your child is being collected by another family member or friend, please ensure they 
are also made aware.  Thank you for your support. 
 
Traffic Management outside school 
We have had reports this week of “gridlock” outside school due to cars parking on the 
white lines and yellow zigzags at school drop off and pick up.  
 
The white lines were introduced by the Parish Council to help support traffic flow 
through the village at peak times where the road is at its narrowest.   
 
Once again, we would ask parents/carers not to park over these lines as this causes 
problems when vehicles cannot pull in to allow cars to pass in the opposite direction.   
 
Thank you for your co-operation. 
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Mon 13 Mar 2023 - LSA Meeting at 7.30pm at The Hare & Hounds in Lothersdale 
 
 
 

 
 

Mon - No YOGA session due to illness  
Tue - 

- 
Safer Internet Day 
Deadline for completing and submitting the LSA Bag Packing form (see below) 

Wed - Deadline for booking Extended Schools’ Activities 
Thu - LSA Valentine’s Bake Sale at 3.15pm 
Fri - 

- 
- 

Class 3 swimming lesson 
Deadline for contribution via ParentPay towards Class 3 swimming lessons 
School breaks up at 3.15pm for the February half-term break 

Sat - LSA Bag Packing Fundraiser at Keelham Farm Shop (see below) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents / Carers 
 
As I approach the end of my penultimate week at Lothersdale, I have been thinking a lot about this school 
and the children within it. I have praised the children of this school on many occasions in Friday News and 
in assemblies, but I wanted to stress to you just how sincere I am when I say the things that I do about 
your children. Teaching the children of Year 5 over the last 3 years really has been a pleasure, and I have 
enjoyed every opportunity to teach each of the other year groups throughout the school as well. 
 
I think the factor that makes the children, and the school, so special is the attitude to learning that the 
children display: children here really do want to learn; they want to improve. Teaching can be a very 
rewarding career – although very hard work too – and with children like yours it can be all the more 
pleasurable. This is just one of the elements of the job that I will genuinely miss. 
 
Best wishes 
Colum Grogan 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Legends Before and After School Club ~ Staff Vacancies 
If you wish to apply for staff vacancies for our new Legends Before and After School 
Club, please ensure your completed application is returned to school no later than 
Thursday 9 February 2023. 
 
These vacancies need to be filled to enable us to open after Easter. 

DEADLINES & REMINDERS 
w/c 6 February 2023 

 

It would be really helpful if requested reply slips/payments etc. 
could be completed/paid by the stated deadlines to enable us to 
process the paperwork effectively this week. Thank you. 

 

GENERAL SCHOOL 
UPDATES 

 

Please find detailed below general updates for your information. If you 
have any queries regarding any of the content below, please contact the 
school office. 

SAVE THE 
DATE 

Please note there may be circumstances in which these dates are subject to 
change. More information will follow at a later date about events listed below: 

 

HEADTEACHER 
update 
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French ~ La Galette des Rois 
On the Monday 9 January, the children were 
able to celebrate Epiphany during their 
Language lesson.  
 
La Galette des Rois is a French celebration 
when friends and family gather together and 
share a cake called “la galette”.  
 
Hidden inside is La fève (a charm), and the one 
who gets the charm becomes the King or 
Queen for the year!  
 
We all had a fabulous time celebrating and we 
all enjoyed tasting the galette too!  
 
Class 3 ~ Swimming Lessons 

Please note that the deadline for payment of voluntary contributions towards your child’s 
swimming lessons is today. Swimming is an important part of the curriculum but 
unfortunately the school receives no extra funding for swimming and relies on parental 
contributions to enable the children to take part in this activity.  To date we have only 
received 68% of contributions from parents/carers and are reliant on 100% to help fund 

the full cost of travel and lessons. If you have not yet made a payment and still wish to do so, please 
ensure payment is made as soon as possible.  Many thanks for your support.  
 
Class 3 ~ Geography 

Class 3 are currently learning about North 
America as part of their geography topic 
this term. 
 
All the children have enjoyed using the 
laptops to enable them to research the 
different biomes to support their learning. 
 
 
 
 

 
Extended Schools ~ Spring Term 2023 Second Half 

The activity flyer was emailed to parents/carers on Tuesday for extended 
schools’ activities taking place after half-term.  A copy is also available to view 
on the school website.  Please ensure you read the bookings information 
before applying for a club place. 
 
FREE Clubs:  Please email the school office (lothersdale@ycatschools.co.uk) 
by Wednesday 8 February 2023 to book a FREE activity place for your child.  
It would be helpful if you could include the name of the club(s) in the subject 

header to help us identify the replies easily.  Activities will be allocated on a first come first serve basis. 
 
PAID Clubs: the deadline for payment for children taking part in paying clubs is Wednesday 8 February 
2023 to enable your child to continue with his/her chosen club.  Your child’s name will only be entered 
on the activity lists once payment has been made. The extended schools’ accounts will be removed from 
ParentPay once the deadline has passed so it is important that payments are made promptly.   

mailto:lothersdale@ycatschools.co.uk
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All extended schools’ activities finish on Friday 31 March 2023 and children should be collected from 
school at the normal time of 3.15pm week commencing 27 March 2023.   
 
The activity lists will be available on Thursday 9 February.  Please note that we are unable to add your 
child to an activity list once the deadline has passed and the lists have been distributed to providers and 
LOOSC.  It is therefore important that you help us to avoid your child missing out on an activity by 
adhering to the stated deadline. 
 
Some clubs will not run as follows and this has been taken into account in the Extended Schools’ schedule: 
Wednesday 22 February 2023 ~ no Drama or Art Clubs due to the LSA Pancake Tea / Meet the Leadership 
Friday 17 March 2023 ~ no Football 
Wednesday 29 March 2023 ~ no Drama or Art Clubs due to the LSA Children’s Bingo Night. 
 
Sewing Club 
Please note that, due to high demand for places on this club and the fact that only six children can attend 
in one session, Gemma has kindly agreed to hold an extra session on a Monday after school.  Places for 
this session were allocated to the first six children ‘on the waiting list’ following the text message sent out 
on Tuesday. 
 
Art Club and Sewing Clubs – Oversubscribed 
Please note that, for the next block of clubs scheduled after Easter, priority will be given to children who 
were not able to obtain a place this half-term. 
 
Big School’s Birdwatch 

Next week in school all the children are going to be taking part in the Big School’s 
Birdwatch.  This will take place over break and lunchtimes and if you want to send your 
child into school with binoculars, please do so but ensure they are clearly named! 
 
We will be finding out how many different variety of birds visit our school grounds and 

making a record to send off to the RSPB. 
 
Safer Internet Day ~ Tuesday 7 February 2023 

Safer Internet Day is celebrated globally in February each 
year to promote the safe and positive use of digital 
technology for children and young people and inspire a 
national conversation.  
 
Next Tuesday we will be celebrating 
Safer Internet Day with this year’s 

key message ‘Want to talk about it? Making space for conversations about life 

online’.  Its aim is to promote the safe, responsible and positive use of digital 
technology for children and young people. 
 
There are lots of resources available on the website for parents and carers - please scan the QR code for 
further information. 
 
National Online Safety ~ Encouraging open discussions about digital safety 
One of the most eye-catching results of a survey conducted by National Online Safety last year (taking in 
more than 1,000 UK parents and carers) was that more than one in six – 18% – never talk to their child 
about staying safe online. There are many quite understandable reasons for this, such as feeling that their 
child is still too young, or assuming that they’re being taught online safety at school. 
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The fact remains, however, that regular conversations about our digital lives can help children 
keep online safety firmly in mind and avoid many common internet hazards. 
 
We attach this week’s National Online Safety guide, which has some ideas for starting these beneficial 
chats with children – letting them know that you’re taking a keen interest without making it feel like an 
interrogation.  
 

 
 
LSA Valentine’s Bake Sale ~ Thursday 9 February 2023 
We will be holding our Valentine’s Bake Sale in school at breaktime 
for pupils and again at 3.15pm in the playground next Thursday, 9 
February 2023. 
 
Please bring in baking donations either at pick up on Wednesday 8 
February or drop off on Thursday 9 February. 
 
Buns/cakes will cost 50p or £1 
 
Don’t forget to send money into school with your children on 
Thursday morning!  
 
LSA Supermarket Bag Packing Fundraiser ~ Saturday 11 February 2023 
The LSA has organised for children at Lothersdale Primary School to raise money for the school by packing 
bags at Keelham Farm Shop in Skipton on Saturday 11 February 2023. Children need to wear their school 
uniform and will wear fancy headbands in tune with Valentine's Day.   Please see the flyer below. 

 
One child is allocated to one time slot.  If your child would like to take part 
in this event, please complete and submit the form below by Tuesday 7 
February 2023.   If your child is not selected at this time due to the limited 
numbers allowed, we will hopefully be able to repeat the experience at a 
later date.  
 
Please note that children will be representing the school and it is therefore 
important that they behave in accordance with our school rules at all times.  

Parents/Carers must supervise their children at this event for safeguarding purposes. 
 

  

LSA NEWS! 
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Pre-admissions Register of Interest 
The school Pre-admissions Register of Interest List for a potential reception place at Lothersdale Primary 
School is filling up quickly for next year’s September 2024 admission group.  It is important that 
parents/carers register their interest for a reception place for their child as soon as possible (even if you 
live in the village) to enable us to determine potential numbers and the impact it will have on the future 
school roll.  Please be aware that entering your child’s name on this list does not constitute the offer of a 
Reception place. 
 

 
 
If you have not yet registered your interest for your child on any of the above school lists, please download 
a copy of the school’s register of interest form available from the school website or, alternatively, contact 
Mrs Ellison, in the School Office, via email on lothersdale@ycatschools.co.uk as soon as possible for a 
form.  If you have friends or relatives of children who also fall within the above categories, we would be 
grateful if you could pass on this information. 

  

Please refer to the Friday Newsletter and the school website prior to emailing or contacting school, as 
most of our day-to-day information can be located within these communication portals.   The school 
website address is https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk 

mailto:lothersdale@ycatschools.co.uk
https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk/
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School Events: 
Tue 7 Feb 2023 - Safer Internet Day 
Thu 9 Feb 2023 - LSA Valentine’s Bake Sale 
Fri 10 Feb 2023 - Last Class 3 swimming lesson this academic year 
Fri 10 Feb 2023 - School breaks up at 3.15pm for February half-term 
Mon 20 Feb 2023 - School reopens at 8.40am 
Wed 22 Feb 2023 - LSA Pancake Tea and an opportunity to meet the new leadership team 
Fri 24 Feb 2023 - Class 2 swimming lessons start 
Mon 27 Feb 2023 - Year 6 Climbing Competition at High Adventure 
Mon 27 Feb 2023 - Parent Forum in school at 8.45am  
Wed 1 Mar 2023 - Y5/6 Netball Festival at South Craven School (selected pupils) 
Thu 2 Mar 2023 - World Book Day 
Mon 13 Mar 2023 - Deadline for contribution towards Class 2 swimming lessons 
Fri 17 Mar 2023 - Comic Relief:  Red Nose Day 
Tue 21 Mar 2023 - Parent Consultations ~ 2pm to 5.30pm 
Wed 22 Mar 2023 - Y5/6 Tag Rugby SCS Cluster Tournament 
Thu 23 Mar 2023 - Parent Consultations ~ 2pm to 8.00pm 
Mon 27 Mar 2023 - Scholastic Book Fair 
Tue 28 Mar 2023 - Scholastic Book Fair 
Wed 29 Mar 2023 - Scholastic Book Fair 
Wed 29 Mar 2023 - LSA Bingo Night ~ 3.30 to 5.30pm 
Fri 31 Mar 2023 - 

- 
Last Class 2 swimming lesson this academic year 
School breaks up at 3.15pm for the Easter holidays 

Mon 17 Apr 2023 - Staff Training Day 
Tue 18 Apr 2023 - School re-opens at 8.40am for the summer term 
Thu 20 Apr 2023 - LSA Bag2School Collection 
Wed 26 Apr 2023 - Y3/4 Maths Challenge at SCS (selected pupils) 
Thu 27 Apr 2023 - Class 3 visit to Cliffe Castle 
Mon 1 May 2023 - May Day Bank Holiday 
Mon 8 May 2023 - Coronation Bank Holiday 
Tue 9 to Fri 12 May - Year 6 SATs 
Wed 10 May 2023 - Y3/4 Cricket Festival TBC 
Wed 17 May 2023 - Class and Year 6 Leavers’ Photos 
Thu 18 May 2023 - Y5/6 Cricket Festival TBC 
Mon 22 May 2023 - Y6 Bikeability Training – Day 1 
Tue 23 May 2023 - Y6 Bikeability Training – Day 2 
Wed 24 May 2023 - Y5/6 Forensic Science event at SCS (selected pupils) 
24 to 26 May 2023 - Year 4 Residential Visit to Eshton Grange 
Fri 26 May 2023 - School breaks up at 3.15pm for the May half-term holiday 
Mon 5 Jun 2023 - School re-opens at 8.40am for the second half of the summer term 
Mon 12 Jun 2023 - Parent Forum in school at 8.45am 

 
  

DIARY OF 
EVENTS 

 

If you wish to promote a community event in our diary below, please 
contact the school office. Please note there may be circumstances in which 
these dates are subject to change: 
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Lothersdale Primary School 

ensuring all pupils 

achieve their  

full potential 

~~ 


